PROPOSED TEA GARDEN 

SUPPORT STATEMENT 6.
TEMPORARY CHANGE OF USE OF PRIVATE GARDEN AND RETENTION OF FAMILY SHEPHERDS HUT TO FORM TEA GARDEN AND SERVERY

(DURATION - 2 YEARS)

HIGHWAY ACCESS AND OFF ROAD PARKING
The proposed Tea Garden will utilise the two existing highway accesses to Ollerton House from the lane, where the speed limit is 30MPH by traffic regulation order.

Highway Access 1.

The majority of passing visitors to the proposed Tea Garden will be cyclists and walkers who will be directed Access 1, the existing side gate, for their dedicated use.

Highway Access 2.

Ollerton House was originally part of Ollerton House Farm, a busy 183 acre working farmstead. Access 2 is the retained farm access way, formerly trafficked by lorries, heavy plant, machinery and a multitude of other vehicles serving the extensive areas of land, associated buildings and farm workers. Since the subdivision of the farm, Access 2, is used solely by Ollerton House for single family residential use. 

Dedicated Off Road Parking and Turning
It is anticipated that the proposed Tea Garden will have the occasional visitor by car, to be directed to Access 2. Accordingly drawing 02B shows four new proposed off road parking spaces and associated turning area. 

Tip Rate Reduction
It can be clearly demonstrated that Access 2, even with an occasional additional car, there is still a significant trip rate reduction over the historic industrial/commercial use of Ollerton House
.
